
BE IT REMEMBERED, that at a regular term of the Union County 
Board of Commissioners, for the County of Union, sitting for 
the transaction of County business, begun and held at the 
Joseph Building Annex in the City of La Grande, in said 
County and State, on Wednesday of said month and the time 
fixed by law for holding a regular term of said Court, when 
were present: 

The Honorable STEVE MCCLURE 	Chairman 

COLLEEN MACLEOD 	Commissioner 

JOHN LAMOREAU 	Commissioner 

WHEN, on Wednesday the 
	

day of April, 2006, among others 
the following proceedings were had to-wit: 

IN THE MATTER OF 
SURRENDERING COUNTY 
	

COURT ORDER 
ROAD SEGMENTS TO 
	

2006-12 
LA GRANDE & ISLAND CITY) 

WHEREAS, ORS 373.270 states that jurisdiction over a county 
road within a city may be transferred whenever the county 
governing body deems it necessary, expedient or for the best 
interest of the county to surrender jurisdiction over any 
county road or portion thereof within the corporate limits 
of any city and the governing body of the city deems it 
necessary or expedient and for the best interests of the 
city to acquire jurisdiction over the county road or part 
thereof to the same extent as it has over other public 
streets and alleys of the city; 

WHEREAS, the County Board of Commissioners advertised in 
accordance to ORS 373.270 (2)(b) and held a public hearing 
on January 31, 2006 to accept public testimony regarding 
transferring the following county road segments: To Island 
City- all of Walton Road, McAlister Road (north from 
Buchanan Lane to Ore. Hwy 82) and North McAlister Road 
(north from Ore. Hwy 82 to Fruitdale Lane) and Buchanan Lane 
(from east Philynda Loop west to La Grande city limits). 
Also that portion of Mulholland Drive from Island City city 
limits east to Walton Road. To La Grande- Buchanan Lane 
(from the La Grande city limits west to the 1-84 overpass) 
and that part of Mulholland Drive from Island City city 
limits west to 26th  Street; 

WHEREAS, the City of Island City formally accepted Union 
County's offer to transfer jurisdiction of the above road 
segments at their February 13, 2006 City Council meeting and 
the City of La Grande formally accepted Union County's offer 
by adopting Resolution Number 4480, Series 2006. 

NOW THERFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
OF THE COUNTY OF UNION, STATE OF OREGON: 

SECTION 1: SURRENDER OF JURISDICTION 

The jurisdiction of the following county road segments are 
surrendered to the cities of Island City and La Grande (see 
attached map): 
To Island City- all of Walton Road, McAlister Road (north 
from Buchanan Lane to Ore. Hwy. 82) and North McAlister Road 
(north from Ore. Hwy 82 to Fruitdale Lane) and Buchanan Lane 
(from east Philynda Loop west to La Grande city limits). 
Also that portion of Mulholland Drive from Island City city 
limits east to Walton Road. To La Grande- Buchanan Lane 
(from the La Grande city limits west to the 1-84 overpass) 
and that part of Mulholland Drive from Island City city 
limits west to 26th  Street. 



PASSED AND ADOPTED this, 	 day of April, 2006, by a vote of 
the following members of the Union County Board of 
Commissioners voting therefore. 

Steve McClure, 	Chairman 

Colleen MacLeod, Commissioner 

John Lamoreau, 	Commissioner 



ROAD MAINTENANCE JURISDICTION TRANSFER 
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NORTH MCALISTER - HWY 82 TO FRUITDALE - TO ISLAND CITY 

SOUTH MCALISTER - HWY 82 TO BUCHANAN LANE - TO ISLAND CITY of 

MULHOLLAND DRIVE - WALTON ROAD TO LA GRANDE CITY LIMITS - TO ISLAND CITY 

WALTON ROAD - ALL TO ISLAND CITY 

MULHOLLAND DRIVE - 26TH STREET TO ISLAND CITY LIMITS - TO LA GRANDE 

11' BUCHANAN LANE - EAST PHILYNDA LOOP TO LA GRANDE CITY LIMITS - TO ISLAND CITY • 

0.#4 BUCHANAN LANE - ISLAND CITY LIMITS TO 1-84 OVERPASS - TO LA GRANDE 
7iq.0 


